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20 March 2010       11 New Street 
         Abingdon 
         OX14 3PE 
 
Your ref: 279778 
My ref: NewStreetParking1 
 
 
Mr Mark Francis 
Senior Traffic Technician 
Oxfordshire County Council 
Southern Area Office 
Milton Road, Drayton 
Abingdon, OX14 4EZ 
 
 
Dear Mr Francis 
 
Proposed Waiting Restrictions – New Street Abingdon 
 
Thank you for your letter of 15th March. 
 
I am writing to support the proposed waiting restrictions.  In my earlier letter supporting the 
restrictions, I did not go into detail concerning the reasons for my support.  I have set out my 
reasons below.  As I am 83 years old, it would be stressful for me to attend a public meeting 
and so I hope you will accept this letter as my input to the meeting.  Although my address is 
‘New Street’, I live in one of the flats. 
 

1. The “New Street” development is obviously of high density housing.  Parking 
provision was made for one car for each flat, and two cars for each house in New 
Street.  The site roads were not designed to support on-street parking.  This is clear 
to anyone contemplating living in the development.  Nevertheless some occupiers of 
New Street have no less than four cars. 

2. There is ample public parking next to the Waitrose car park which is a short walk via 
the footpath at the bottom end of New Street.  Short-term visitors can use the 
Waitrose car park if they make a modest purchase.  This effectively gives them free 
parking.  

3. Parking at the Vineyard end of New Street makes accessing my parking space 
through the archway at the back of the flats very difficult for me, particularly if one 
vehicle is trying to enter New Street as another is leaving. 

4. Parking is also dangerous because it impedes access to the flats by emergency 
vehicles which are significantly larger than cars.  Lives could be at risk in the case of 
a fire. 

5. The highway extends for about two thirds of the road under the archway and is 
marked by bricks near the keypad used to access the car park.  The present 
proposed restrictions do not appear to extend to the edge of the highway under the 
archway and I am requesting that they are extended to cover the whole highway 
under the archway.  People are now parking under the archway which is very 
inconvenient for me.  As well as impeding emergency access, it means that I cannot 
pull up next to the key pad.  I therefore have to get out of my car walk to the key pad 
and then run back to my car to drive through before the gates close.  This might be 
simple for a younger person, but is quite an effort for an 83 year old. 
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6. Cars parked opposite the archway prevent the occupiers in Quakers Court opening 
their kitchen windows as well as blocking light.  This does not affect me, but the 
occupiers are also elderly and they may not have been able to report this problem to 
you. 

7. The flats are mainly occupied by tenants and both they and their landlords are less 
likely to take an interest in their neighbourhood.  I am supported by the two other 
owner occupiers in the flats who have both countersigned this letter.  Hence you 
have 100% support from the owner occupiers of the flats. 

 
I hope you will take these points into account and bring this inconsiderate parking to an end.  
Thank you. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Brenda Gell  Rachel Butler   Rebecca Banerjee 
11 New Street   59H The Vineyard  59C The Vineyard 
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From: E PHILLIPS [ejp_08@btinternet.com] 
Sent: 16 March 2010 13:20 
To: Francis, Mark - Environment & Economy, Drayton Depot 
Subject: New Street 
 
Attachments: Parked cherry picker.jpg; Different view.jpg 
Dear Mr. Francis, 
  
I am writing regarding the proposal to limit parking on New St. in Abingdon. 
I had been given the impression that following consultation, a decision had been reached not 
to go ahead with the proposal. However I have recently learned that there is to be a meeting 
at County Hall on March 25th at which a decision will be made. I will not be able to attend 
the meeting at such short notice but I would like to reiterate my views in favour of the 
proposal. 
Looking at the configuration of the footpaths in New St. it seems clear to me that the 
narrowing of the pavement outside my property was done to facilitate access in and out of the 
archway opposite, especially by large delivery, service and removal vahicles. I have often 
seen them struggle to avoid hitting vehicles parked there. On one occasion a cherry picker 
was parked there for a whole weekend until I phoned and asked for it to be removed. Now 
large vehicles do not try to negotiate the turn. They park outside my windows too. 
But my main objection to the parking is that I am being denied easement of light in three 
rooms of my property. Ground floor flats already have low light levels where tall buildings 
stand opposite. The fact that in two of my rooms the floor levels are below street level does 
not help. Parked vehicles rob me of more light and a decent outlook. 
One resident in particular seems to be objecting to the proposal. Mr van der Beken of  New 
St. already has a garage, a car port and a space in front of his house but still parks outside my 
property and on one occasion a member of his household carried out body repairs involving 
spraying there. Surely three parking spaces should be enough in such a restricted area. I 
suspect he doesn't use his garage, not because it is too small ( one of their cars is a Ka) but 
because it would involve some shunting of vehicles. On looking at his suggestion, it seems 
that he would like parking to be allowed anywhere as long as it is not in front of his own 
property. 
Most of the properties that face onto New St. have designated parking spaces. Only the three 
old cottages do not. Mrs. Hale at No. 2 does not have a car but the front gardens to these 
cottages do distance any parked cars from their homes, unlike my property where cars can be 
eighteen inches from my windows. When I bought my flat, I knew that I had one parking 
space. When I have visitors I have to make alternative provision which usually involves 
public car parks which I have to pay for. I wonder how Mr. van der Beken would feel if I told 
my visitors they could park in front of his property? Strictly speaking there is nothing to stop 
them except consideration for others. 
One further point; water meters for three of the properties in my block are in the road and 
cannot be read while cars are parked there. Similarly, window cleaners find it more difficult 
to do their work. 
I hope my views and concerns will be taken into consideration at the meeting and I am 
hoping for a positive outcome. 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs E. Phillips,53A, Vineyard  
 


